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In the beginning... 
In April 2012, a group of interested 

members of the American Legion 

and Auxiliary from the Northern 

Hills met at the Millstone 

Restaurant in Spearfish, South 

Dakota to discuss plans for the 

start of a new Legion Riders 

chapter. Spearfish Post 164 

sponsored the Black Hills Chapter 

at their monthly May 

meeting. Charter membership was 

capped at 15 and it wasn't long 

before the chapter exceeded that 

number.  As the chapter started to 

be more active in our community, 

we began escorting funerals, 

organizing and helping to co-

sponsor poker runs, and 

participated in parades.  

By the spring of 2013, the Black 

Hills Chapter had grown to a 

membership of 30 and found its 

identity. They are recognizable 

with their black pants, white shirt 

and American Legion Riders vest 

throughout the Northern Black 

Hills. 

 

RIDING WITH HONOR & RESPECT 

The Funeral Escort 
The American Legion Riders provide motor escorts to display respect, 

honor, and appreciation for sacrifice, as a tribute to a fallen service 

member escorting home, and/or to his final resting place. The Riders also 

provide funeral escort to Veterans as they journey to their final resting 

place. These escorts strive to ensure that the sanctity of a service 

memberôs funeral is not disturbed by those who would intrude, 

demonstrate, and dishonor their memory. 

 

     
 
The Motor Escort 
Motor escorts are also provided for wounded warriors, such as those 

participating in the Ride 2 Recovery program, as well as military units 

leaving for overseas combat tours, or returning from them. 

    STANDING WITH HONOR & RESPECT 

The Flag Line 

The Flag Line symbolizes an endearing protective barrier of love, honor 

and respect for our fallen hero and family, Veterans, and communities by 

attending funerals and memorial services. The Flag Lines have expanded 

to include Memorial Missions, Welcome Home and Troop Send Offs, and 

Help on the Home front Missions. The Flag Line is the most sacred 

symbol and represents the essence of the core values of the Riders. 
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A Message from the 

Chapter Director  

On behalf of myself and the entire 

American Legion Riders ï Black 

Hills Chapter membership, I would 

like to take this opportunity to 

welcome each new member to our 

family. The members of the ALR ï 

Black Hills are eager to invite you 

join our ranks and encourage you 

to participate in our meetings, 

funeral escorts and social events. 

We are an organization that has óat 

our heartô the well-being and 

honor of our fellow brothers and 

sisters who have proudly served 

The United States of America in 

uniform ï this same respect also is 

extended to the families who stood 

beside these brave men and women 

and supported them in their 

endeavorsô. 

 

Brian Hambek AKA Bone 

Find Us  

www.ALRBlackHills.org  

www.facebook.com/ALRBlackHills 

Email Us  

Riders@ALRBlackHills.org  

Summer Events 

Most Patriotic Entry  

The Fourth of July Roundup Parade in Belle Fourche was more than a 

mile long. The theme ñ95 Years of Cowboy Prideò was so fitting in a 

rodeo community. The Black Hills Chapter of the American Legion 

Riders was awarded the Faye Kennedy Award for the most patriotic entry. 

       

Welcome National Commander Dan Dellinger  

In May, National Commander Dan Dellinger visited the Black Hills area. 

The riders from Chapter 164, Chapter 22, and Chapter 71 escorted the 

Commander during his three-day visit.  

           

 

      

http://www.alrblackhills.org/
http://www.facebook.com/ALRBlackHills
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List of Officers:  

Brian Hambek, Director 

Jim Dittes, Asst Dir/Membership 

Jim Childers, Treasurer 

Micheline Nelson, Secretary 

Fred Nelson, Road Captn/Web Page 

Richard Rutherford, Chaplain 

David Riedlinger, Sgt at Arms 

Mike Kain, Honor Guard Captain 

 

  

Poker Rides, Fundraisers and Community Events 

In July, members of the American Legion Riders, at the request of the 

family, assisted in escorting Jason Hoard, a brother veteran, to Veterans 

National Cemetery in Sturgis. 

Riders from Chapter 164 joined in the 1st annual ñBishop Robert Gruss 

Poker Rideò through the Black Hills. This event was to raise funds for a 

new spiritual outreach center at BHSU. 

    

 

In August, members of the Black Hills Riders Chapter in Spearfish rode 

to Hot Springs to take part in the 2014 Vietnam Wall Freedom Ride. It 

was a beautiful day to ride through the hills honoring our heroes, paying 

respect to those whose names are displayed on the wall and 

remembering  the men and women who gave their all. 

Riders from Chapter 164 also participated in the 2nd annual BHSU 

Jacket Ride, raising funds for veteranôs scholarships attending BHSU. 

About 75 riders rode through Spearfish Canyon ending up at the Buffalo 

Chip in Sturgis. Some of our riders, as well as riders from Hot Springs 

Chapter 71, served as escorts and road guards.  

     

 

On Sunday, August 16, members of our chapter rode in the 3rd annual 

memorial ride to honor US Army Spc Dennis Jensen who was killed in 

Afghanistan.  While participation was small, the ride proved a worthy 

bond among riders and patriots. 

    

Road Captainôs Message 

Group Riding Tips 

Group riding requires an extreme 

level of awareness and concentration. 

¶ Know your limits 

¶ Never ride above your 

abilities 

¶ Come prepared 

¶ Full tank of gas 

¶ Empty bladder 

¶ Appropriate riding gear for 

range of conditions 

¶ Maintain constant speed 

¶ Stick together as a group and 

check in before leaving the 

group 

¶ Attend group training when 

scheduled. 

Fred Nelson 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Announcements: 

This is the 1st issue of the ALR Black  

Hills Chapter 164, ñNewsLeather.ò 

The NewsLeather will be published 

quarterly in October, January, April 

and July. If you have comments, 

suggestions or articles of interest you 

would like published, please contact 

me at 605-722-9868 or email 

jessejane1@msn.com. 

Thank you, Jane Rutherford 

mailto:jessejane1@msn.com
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September started off with the 2nd annual Yellow Jackets Veteranôs 

Trap Shoot Competition. The event was held to benefit Vets attending 

BHSU and the Vets Club. The competition was held at the Spearfish Trap 

Club. Some of our members, as well as other groups competed. Lunch was 

provided by the Spearfish American Legion Auxiliary. There was a great 

turn out, it was lots of fun, and our group took 2nd place! 

    

In recognition of National POW/MIA Day, the American Legion Riders 

Chapter 164 performed the ceremony at Creekside Elementary School. 

 

Our riders also rode in the annual BHSU Swarm Day Parade on September 

20th.  It was lots of fun and a beautiful day for riding. 

     

A fund raiser was held in Central City to benefit the daughter of Bart and 

Lori Willeweit who has been diagnosed with stage 4 cancer.  Our Chapter 

purchased raffle tickets and won the 60ò flat screen TV.  The TV was 

donated back and auctioned off for $600. 

Chapter 164 sponsored a pancake breakfast fundraiser at Elkhorn Ridge 

RV Resort benefitting the children of Jason Hoard, who was tragically 

killed in a motorcycle accident.  A group ride and golf followed breakfast. 

Meetings & Calendar of Events 

 
ALR Executive Board Meetings 
are always the 1st Monday of the 

month from 6:00-7:30pm at 

Spearfish Ambulance Service. 

 

The American Legion Post 164 

Meetings are always the 1st 

Wednesday of the month at the 

VFW in Spearfish   from 6:00-

8:00pm.  

 

ALR Chapter 164 Meetings are 

always the 2nd Wednesday of the 

month at Spearfish Ambulance 

Service from   6:00-8:00pm. 

 

October 

6th: Unaccompanied Veterans 

Memorial Ceremony @ Black Hills 

National Cemetery, Sturgis. 9:00-

11:00am. 

 

13th:  Columbus Day (observed). 

27th:  Navy Day 

31st:  Halloween 

November 

10th: U.S. Marine Corps Birthday 

11th:  Veterans Day 

 

27th:   Happy Thanksgiving 

 

December 

7th: National Pearl Harbor 

Remembrance Day 

 

25th:  Merry Christmas 
 

. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Just a reminderé  

Every Sunday we meet at 9:00AM for 

breakfast at Perkins Restaurant   

followed by a ride (weather permitting). 

Meet at 10:30AM in the K-Mart 

parking lot. For further info contact 

Fred Nelson. 

 


